
 
 

North Carolina Department of Cultural Resources 
State Historic Preservation Office 

Ramona M. Bartos, Administrator 
Governor Pat McCrory                             Office of Archives and History  
Secretary Susan Kluttz                           Deputy Secretary Kevin Cherry 

Location: 109 East Jones Street, Raleigh NC 27601     Mailing Address: 4617 Mail Service Center, Raleigh NC 27699-4617   Telephone/Fax: (919) 807-6570/807-6599 
 

May 16, 2014 
 
Lynn L. Hicks    llhicks@fs.fed.us 
US Forest Service 
160 Zilliccoa Street, Suite A 
Asheville, NC 28801-1082 
 
RE: Catawba Falls Hydroelectric Complex Historic Documentation and NRHP Evaluation, 
 Grandfather Ranger District, Pisgah National Forest, McDowell County, ER 10-2309 
 
Dear Mr. Hicks: 
 
Thank you for your March 20, 2014, letter transmitting the above-referenced document. We apologize for our 
delayed response, but staff shortages have caused a backlog in our reviews and we wanted to make sure that 
staff members in our Western Office had ample opportunity to review the report. 
 
The evaluation report is very thorough and we are prepared to concur with the assessment that the Catawba 
Falls Hydroelectric Complex, including resources MC0207-MC0210 are eligible for listing in the National 
Register of Historic Places. However, additional information and steps in the Section 106 process are needed. 
 

 While showing the resources as eligible for the Register, we are unable to locate a statement of which 
National Register criteria the Complex meets. One would assume that it might meet all four criteria, but 
without specific statements of which criterion is met or not met and why, the evaluation is not 
complete.  

 

 There needs to be a brief statement of the complex’s historical significance and specific dates tied to 
that significance. 

 

 There is no map that clearly outlines the boundaries of the historic property. Do you intend for the Y-
shaped area shown on pages 3 and 4 to be the boundaries for the eligible property? 

 
We note that you are asking that we accept the report as mitigation for the adverse effect that will result from 
several activities planned by the USFS in the project area. This seems to be “getting the cart before the horse,” 
as we do not have a clear understanding of all of the activities proposed.  
 
Please provide the plans for the activities that are referenced in the assessment as having an adverse effect upon 
the historic property. We understand that you submitted plans in December of 2010 for several activities in the 
area, but we need a complete record of what is currently proposed that will adversely affect the Complex. Once 
we have that information, our agencies need to enter into consultation to develop a Memorandum of 
Agreement to resolve the adverse effect. Certainly, the assessment is excellent documentation of the Complex, 
but minus a better understanding of what is proposed and what will be lost, we are unable to agree that the 
report is the only mitigation needed. 

mailto:llhicks@fs.fed.us


 
Please contact me at 919-807-6579 or renee.gledhill-earley@ncdcr.gov so that we may discuss this matter in 
greater detail and move forward towards resolution.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Renee Gledhill-Earley 
Environmental Review Coordinator 
 
cc: Scott Ashcraft, USFS  sashcraft@fs.fed.us 
 Rodney Snedekeer, USFS rsnedeker@fs.fed.us 
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